
 

 

MINUTES OF KYRENE DE LA SIERRA GENERAL MEETING 
Meeting Date: Tuesday, November 9, 2010 

 

Call to order: 

A Kyrene de la Sierra PTO Board meeting was held in PTO room at Kyrene de la Sierra in Phoenix, AZ on November 

9, 2010. The meeting convened at 8:30 am: President Cheryl Smith; Treasurer, Rhonda Jones; Secretary, Jill 

Ostendorp; and Parents : Jenny Nichols, Kim Sabatini, Phil Magewick, Teresa Lederer, Julie Bailey, Jamie Batista, 

Denise Herman.  

Approval of minutes:  

Teresa Lederer moved to approve minutes and Kim Sabatini seconded this.  

Treasurer’s Report: Rhonda Jones 

• Beginning Cash Balance as of June 1, 2010: $34,183.75 

• Total Income $31,679.66 Total Expenses $19,257.94 

• Ending Cash Balance of as November 9, 2010: $46,605.47 

• Board approved Owl Pellet purchase for Kindergarten class out of Kindergarten Discretionary and PTO 

Discretionary  

Principal’s Report: N/A as Tracey Pastor was absent 

Proposals/New Business 

• Approved up to $500 for new Fridge/Freezer for Teachers Lounge out of gifts to school budget 

• Adopt-a-Family- Kyrene Resource Center has a fabulous program this year to meet the needs of any family 

needing assistance this holiday season. Doing Toiletry drive during Turkey Trot.  

• Wireless Microphones for PODs- tabled until next meeting when Principal is present.  

• Gifts to School Ideas- Gifts to help kids be active, musical instruments, Teacher Needs?  

Committee Reports 

• AZ Science Center- Administration to administer this program next year. PTO to schedule volunteers only. 

Suggestion to swap 2nd/5th grade seminars.  

• Restaurant Night- Awaiting check from Sweet Tomatoes. Next Fundraiser – Yoasis- 12/12-12/18 

• Spirit Team- 12 – 4th graders and 17- 5th graders. Ordered Bracelets for Team.  

• Pumpkin Walk- Pros- Costumes and Bringing pumpkins night of worked well. Simple, Kettle Corn a hit. Cons- 

Congested at Pumpkins, Too dark, Difficult to see costumes. Ideas for Next Year- move more activities to 

Ramada, move pumpkins to Courtyard, More Volunteers for game, add info table, display pumpkins by 

grade, traditions important.  

• Turkey Trot- 100 shirts pre-ordered. Fully staffed through PTO Manager. Set-up 7:30 

• Yearbook Cover Contest- Held Nov 5- Dec 3 

• Chairs are asked to turn in Red Folders/send Recap to Liaison after each event  

Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 10:10 AM 

Jill Ostendorp, Secretary, Kyrene de la Sierra PTO 


